
 

MINUTES 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMISSION 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD, CALIFORNIA 

May 5, 2025 
 
 
 
MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER by Chairperson Sarah Mendoza at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, The 
Centre at Sycamore Plaza, 5000 Clark Avenue, Lakewood, California. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE   was led by Commissioner Crihfield. 
 
ROLL CALL   Chairperson Sarah Mendoza 
    Vice Chair  Robert Nelson – absent/excused 

Commissioner Bradlee Crihfield 
Commissioner  Linda Manis 
Commissioner  Norman Nelson  
 

STAFF PRESENT  Public Works Assistant Director Dario Simoes 
    Administrative Secretary Ann Moloney 
 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
COMMISSIONER LINDA MANIS MOVED AND COMMISSIONER NORMAN NELSON SECONDED THAT THE 
MINUTES OF THE MARCH 3, 2025, REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMISSION BE 
APPROVED. THERE BEING NO OBJECTIONS, THE MINUTES WERE APPROVED.  
 
THE MINUTES OF THE APRIL 7, 2025, CANCELLED MEETING WERE RECEIVED AND FILED.  
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS  
  

1. Request for Installation of Disabled Parking Space – 4859 Snowden Avenue 
Report presented by Dario Simoes. 
 
Chairperson Mendoza opened the Public Hearing.  
 
There being no one present to speak, Chairperson Mendoza closed the Public Hearing.  
 

COMMISSIONER CRIHFIELD MOVED AND COMMISSIONER MANIS SECONDED APPROVAL OF THE 
REQUEST TO INSTALL THE DISABLED PARKING SPACE AT 4859 SNOWDEN AVENUE. UNANIMOUSLY 
APPROVED. 
 
 
STAFF REPORTS 

 

1. TRAFFIC CALMING UPDATE 
Report presented by Dario Simoes. 
 

2. REORGANIZATION OF THE COMMISSION 
The Commission tabled the reorganization item until the next meeting in June. 
 

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
  
Phil Norris, Lakewood resident, spoke about a variety of subjects including the lack of visibility of traffic reports on 
the City website, bus hazard lights, red curbs, and traffic engineering reports.     
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ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS 
 

1. Commissioner Manis reminded everyone about the annual Pan Am Festival which will be held from 
Thursday, May 8 – Sunday, May 11. 

 
2. Commissioner Crihfield announced that a project at Mayfair High School has received preliminary approval 

from LA County Flood Control, and the traffic study and California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Noise 
Study are both underway. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The next regular meeting of the Community Safety Commission is scheduled for June 2, 2025. The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:34 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Ann Moloney 
Administrative Secretary 


